Mr. Winston Rose, 513 So. Div., Sapulpa, Oklahoma.

Dear Winston:

I was very happy to get your letter of the 15th, which just came today. I would be delighted to have you here at the University, and I am sure that you could procure a very good education. What are you especially interested in as a major course?

We have a fine Naval Reserve unit here and perhaps it might be that you could enroll in this reserve. Of course, the out of state tuition is more than that for residents of Kansas. Do you have money enough for your tuition?

I am sure that we would have work for you here because none of the boys in the service can accept any money, and there are quite a few jobs open. The civilian population will be small compared to the large number of students enrolled in school.

We are going to have a good basketball schedule, and I would be happy to work with you as a member of the team.

The psychological examinations and aptitude tests are on Thursday and Friday of this week, and enrollment will be on Monday, the 27th. I am sending this by air mail so the letter will be in your hands at the earliest possible moment and may enable you to make up your mind about coming to school.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.